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The Hiawatha City Council met in a special session October 26, 2012. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M. Council members present: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler and Bob Rampulla. Staff present: City Attorney, Mark Parmenter; Deputy Clerk, Kelly Kornegor and Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna. Guests present: Chris Kokalis and Mike Polaski of the Cedar Rapids Titans. 
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Dennis Norton. Motion carried. 
Business-
Five (5) Day Class C Liquor License (LC) (Commercial) for Eastern Iowa Sports Complex, 1100 N 18th Avenue
Chris Kokalis of the Cedar Rapids Titans and the Eastern Iowa Sports Complex informed Council that they requested a special meeting for approval of a five (5) day liquor license so they could add mixed drinks to their beverage offering at the Halloween Bash that will be held at the Eastern Iowa Sports Complex on Saturday, October 27, 2012.  
Eastern Iowa Sport Complex currently holds a six (6) month Special Class C (BW) (Beer/Wine) license effective until March 1, 2013, which does not authorize them to sell liquor.

Bob Wheeler moved approval of a five (5) day Class C Liquor License (LC) (Commercial) for Eastern Iowa Sports Complex, 1100 N 18th Avenue, effective October 27, 2012 – October 31, 2012, second by Dick Olson.  Motion carried.

City Bus Shelters

City Clerk, Kim Downs provided a memo and had discussion with Council regarding approval for the installation of two (2) bus shelters in the following locations within the City of Hiawatha:
· Boyson Road close to 18th Avenue

· N Center Point Road in front of CCB Packaging

Mayor Theis and Downs worked with Ahmann Design and RUDD Chain, two local companies to assist in finding the appropriate bus shelter design.  Ahmann Design offered the best layout and cost price for a 6’ X 12’ standing seam hip roof bus shelter that provides the aesthetics the City is looking for.

Quotations were received from two (2) qualified companies as follows:

1. DUO Guard 6’X12’ Standing seam hip roof bus shelter with bench & cigarette urn and tempered glass-$8,860.00

Copper roof and med bronze frame

2. ICON 8’X12” hip roof bus shelter tempered glass  -$13,147.00

Copper roof and dark burgundy frame

3. ICON 6’X12” hip roof bus shelter tempered glass-$11,147.00

Copper roof and dark burgundy frame

4.  DUO Guard 6’X7’6 hip roof tempered glass-$7,200.00

Clear roof and aluminum frame

After review of the quotation received with the help of Compass Facility Manager, Larry Hubanks, Mayor Theis and Downs recommend approving the purchase of two (2) bus shelters from Duo-Gard in the amount of $17,720.00, because the quotation provides the City with appropriate spacing, contributes to the sense of community, quality, and aesthetics and requires no cuts or footings, and easy installation.
Funding for the purchase of two (2) bus shelters is available in Local Option Sales and Service Tax dollars.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #12-255 authorizing the purchase of two (2) bus shelters for installation within the City of Hiawatha in the locations of Boyson Road close to 18th Avenue & N Center Point Road in front of CCB Packaging at a total cost not to exceed $17,720.00 from Duo-Gard Industries Inc. of Canton, MI utilizing Local Option Sales & Service Tax dollars, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton, Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Resolution #12-255 approved. 

Heating and Cooling System (HVAC) – Commissioning of City Hall
City Attorney, Mark Parmenter had discussion with Council regarding a meeting that he attended with KJWW Engineering Consulting including Mayor Theis, City Clerk, Kim Downs, Mark Rubner, the original designer of the HVAC system and Gary Landhauser of Novak Design Group, to discuss recommendations made in the HVAC Investigation prepared by KJWW Engineering Consulting to remedy the on-going issues with the heating and cooling system (HVAC) at city hall.
Parmenter stated that the conversation was very cordial.  There was no disagreement with KJWW’s diagnosis.  We believe we needed the relief/return fans for the air-handling units which were left out of the original design; they were essential to making the HVAC system work properly.  
Parmenter continued to explain the next step in fixing the issues with the excessive positive pressure that holds the entrance doors open at city hall is to have design plans prepared for the installation of the relief/return fans.  West Plains Engineering, the original design engineer for the city hall will do the design work for the retrofit at no charge to the City and the City will pay KJWW to review the plans.

Parmenter provided the following legal options that would need to be determined:

· Relief/return fan installation cost would be over the original cost if installed when the building was built
· The courts will not leave us better than we would have been originally

· Our  utilities cost is higher because our system isn’t running efficiently (not sure how to figure this)

· The responsibility at the end of the day goes back to the engineer; should have pushed back to the architect

Question 1: West Plains prepare design plans and have KJWW review

Question 2: Planting the seed to determine how to move forward with litigation or not

Parmenter stated that he did not know what the cost of the installation of the relief/return fans would be and we still need to look for contribution from West Plains.  This is an incremental cost and we will have to rely on KJWW to provide us with that cost.

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #12-256 authorizing City Staff to move forward with design plans for relief/return fans for the air-handling units at city hall as prepared by West Plains Engineering and reviewed and approved by KJWW Engineering Consulting in order to resolve the issues determined in HVAC Investigation Item #3 excessive positive pressure that holds entrance doors open especially when operating in economizer mode, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Resolution #12-256 approved. 

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:53 A.M., second by Bob Wheeler. Motion carried. 
                                                                                    
  __________________________

                                                                                    
  Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST:
 __________________________

 Kim Downs, City Clerk

